## Annotated Bibliography

**Primary Sources** 

"AIDS Activist Ryan White." National Geographic,

www.nationalgeographic.com.au/videos/the-80s/aids-activist-ryan-white-2340.asp. This is a good video to add to our website because it is Ryan White and his mom talking about AIDS. The theme of NHD this year is breaking barriers and this video really shows how Ryan tried to fight the stigma of AIDS and get back to school. The video even shows kids from his school being interviewed and their thoughts on Ryan. All of the kids are protesting showing that Ryan will really have to fight this stigma in order to get back to his daily life because they do not want him back at school. It also shows ignorance of the kids considering they think they will get it from him being at school.

Aldridge, Sarah. Rob Lowe hangs out with Ryan White. 15 Nov. 2014.

hemaware.org, 15 Nov. 2014, hemaware.org/life/remembering-ryan-white. Accessed 4 Jan. 2020. This is a good visual to add to our website as it shows Ryan White spending time with Rob Lowe. It shows how his relationships with well-known people helped him fight for what he believed in. Ryan had many supporters in his life, and Rob Lowe was one of them.

"A Picture of Ryan White in 1988." *IndyStar.com*, Associated Press, 8 Apr. 2014, www.indystar.com/picture-gallery/news/history/retroindy/2014/04/08/retro-indy-ryan-w hite-in-photos/7459277/. This is a good picture that will have give ourwebsite some life.

Pictures will make our website more visually appealing, and they help put a face to a story. Ryan White was a very young boy when he was diagnosed with AIDS and this photo helps show the viewer how young he really was.

Berge , Paul. "In the Manner of Jules Fieffer." *Berge's Cartoon Blog*, UW-Parkside, 1985, pp. 1–1.

cartoon, illustrated by Paul Berge displays the public's reaction to the AIDS Epidemic in the 80's. Parents were terrified to send their kids anywhere in fear that they would contract the disease. People felt like this towards Ryan White. Even though they knew little about AIDS, they made harsh decisions to refrain from any contact that discriminated against people with AIDS.

Central Carolina Health Network. "Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program." *The Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program*, 2015, cchnetwork.org/ryan-white-program/.

The digital image is very beneficial for the description of The Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program. It highlights the important aspects of the program and how it has helped its clients. This image displays the importance of the program and why it should continue to help people struggling with HIV/AIDS.

Rush, James. World AIDS Day. 2014.

This photo commemorates those who have contracted HIV/AIDS. The memorial celebrates the daily struggle and pain that the patients must go through on a daily basis. It is important for people to understand that There is a specific day to honor and help those with HIV/AIDS

MacNell, Christopher M. "School Bars Door to Youth with AIDS." *Kokomo Tribune*, 31 Aug. 1985.

This newspaper article by Christopher M. McNell is from when the public announced he wasn't allowed in school. It's a strong source because it talks about how the school superintendent who did not allow him to attend school, but state law said that if he is feeling well enough, he should be allowed to come. The newspaper also has quotes from Ryan in it that show his perspective on the case and how he wants to get back to school.

Mikey, Poz. "An Interview with Jeanne White-Ginder." *Poz Mikey Blog*, 19 July 2006, mikeysantacruz.blogspot.com/2006/07/interview-with-jeanne-white-ginder.html.

Accessed 18 Oct. 2019.

This interview explains how Ryan's family was treated after his diagnosis. It also shows the impact of Ryan's legacy on the world and how he helped spread awareness for HIV/AIDS. This interview was conducted after Ryan's death, and his mother describes how the whole diagnosis impacted her life. Ryans life impacted so many people especially in his immediate family.

"Ryan White Quotes." Brainy Quote, Xplore,

www.brainyquote.com/quotes/ryan\_white\_300722.

This quote is beneficial to our project because the theme of NHD is breaking barriers and this quote from Ryan shows how he will break the stigma of AIDS. With the use of this quote, it will be easier to portray to the audience Ryan White's relentlessness in

fighting for his cause. It shows how he persevered through setbacks and was able to persuade others to align with his views. This source adds value to our project because it is a direct quote from Ryan White himself, so we can effectively share his point of view.

Shaw, Bill. The Last Days of Ryan White. California, 23 Apr. 1990.

This is good picture to use in our website because it is from the people magazine and today, the people magazine is very popular. This is a good visual of Ryan White and on the picture, it talks about how his battle touched Americas heart. This will help the viewer to get the message of Ryan Whites battle and realize the barrier he broke and the impact he had on Americans.

The Children's Museum of Indianapolis. *Ryan and Mother*. 3 Mar. 1990.

This photo if Ryan displays the progression of his disease and also the support system he has behind him. Throughout Ryan's childhood, his mother was always there to help him in any way she could. As his condition worsened his mother was there to provide him with love and care. Ryan persevered with a smile on his face even though his condition made it difficult to do so.

"Who Was Ryan White?" HRSA, 14 Nov. 2017,

hab.hrsa.gov/about-ryan-white-hivaids-program/who-was-ryan-white. This source is good because it is an audio from Ryan White's mom. This will be very good to have on our website because when we talk about his mom's point of view on him and her thoughts about his disease, we can easily embed this

in. This is also strong because it shows how his mom supports him. This will give the people viewing our project a good understanding about how his mom felt.

Yamasaki, Taro. *Elton John and Ryan White*. Riley Hospital for Children, Indianapolis, IN.

This picture of Ryan White shows the love and friendships that he had in his life. He had so much support from others and created lasting friendships throughout his short life.

White became close friends with Elton John who even came to White's hospital while he was nearing death.

Yamasaki, Taro. "Ryan White Surrounded by Mikes Held Out by Reporters." *How One Teenager Changed the Way the World Sees AIDS*, Time USA, 8 Apr. 2015, www.google.com/search?q=ryan+white&rlz=1CAXWWL\_enUS761US767&source=ln ms&tbm=isch&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiGgu3DjcTlAhWSmeAKHcojAKYQ\_AUIEigB &biw=1366&bih=641&safe=active&ssui=on#imgrc=0-CDqx9uPwFxJM:

This photo clearly displays how Ryan White was the poster child for HIV/AIDS. He spoke out and told the world about the severity of the disease. This photo is important to show because it shows the breaking point of the stigma about AIDS and broke the communication barrier about it.

Secondary Sources

Azar, Alex M. "Remarks to the National Ryan White Conference on HIV Care and Treatment."

\*\*HHS.gov\*, US Department of Health and Human Services, 11 Dec. 2018,

\*\*www.hhs.gov/about/leadership/secretary/speeches/2018-speeches/remarks-to-2018-national-ryan-white-conference.html.

This source will be important to our project because it shows the lasting impact Ryan White had on the HIV/AIDS community. This source has valuable information that we can use for our project, such as what specifically is being done to reduce the stigma surrounding being diagnosed with AIDS. This speech that was given to the medical community explains what researchers and medical professionals are trying to do to find a cure and improve AIDS prevention, all in Ryan White's memory.

History.com Editors. "History of AIDS." *History.com*, A&E Television Networks, 13 July 2017, www.history.com/topics/1980s/history-of-aids.

This article, from History.com explains the history of HIV/AIDS in great detail. This provides a great baseline to describe Ryan White's disease in proven scientific ways.

The website gives the history of the time period that White lived in, and highlights how prevalent AIDS was throughout America.

Hobbes, Michael. "Why Did AIDS Ravage the U.S. More Than Any Other Developed

Country?" *The New Republic*, 13 May 2014,

newrepublic.com/article/117691/aids-hit-united-states-harder-other-developed-countries

-why.

This source provides statistics and graphs that display the severity of AIDS within the

United States. Michael Hobbes writes about why America's outbreak was so severe and why so many people died within the country because of AIDS. Statistics regarding the US healthcare system, and how it should improve to help those with HIV emphasizes why Ryan Whites Program is important.

- Markel, Dr. Howard. *AIDS activist Ryan White. pbs.org*, MPI/Getty images, 8 Apr 2016, d3i6fh83elv35t.cloudfront.net/newshour/app/uploads/2016/03/GettyImages-3069544-68 8x1024.jpg. Accessed 1 Jan. 2020. This is a good picture to make our website more visually appealing. It will be good to put on our website because it helps display who Ryan was and why his story was important. Pictures are very important to include in a website.
- Markel, Dr. Howard. "Remembering Ryan White, the Teen Who Fought against the Stigma of AIDS." *PBS*, Public Broadcasting Service, 8 Apr. 2016, www.pbs.org/newshour/health/remembering-ryan-white-the-teen-who-fought-against-th e-stigma-of-aids. This website presents good information about the time period when Ryan White first is infected with HIV/AIDS. This will be good information for our project because it shows how hard it was for Ryan considering he wasn't allowed at school and that his windows were broken. This strong information will be good to put on our breaking barriers page of our website.
- Mayo Clinic Staff. "HIV/AIDS." *Mayo Clinic*, Mayo Foundation for Medical Education and Research, 25 Oct. 2019,

www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-conditions/hiv-aids/symptoms-causes/syc-20373524.

The Mayo Clinic provides quality information about the symptoms, causes, treatment, and diagnosis of AIDS. It provides clear definitions that help create a background for the virus. This source is important because it teaches about the basics of HIV/AIDS which is a necessity to learn about before learning about Ryan White.

Published: Feb 04, 2019. "The Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program: The Basics." *The Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation*, WordPress, 4 Feb. 2019, www.kff.org/hivaids/fact-sheet/the-ryan-white-hivaids-program-the-basics/. This website is a great source that provides information about Ryan White's HIV/AIDS program. It provides the basic facts about how the foundation was created and how it helps others. This website provides in depth descriptions of the organization and how it impacted the lives of those within the HIV/AIDS community.

Rothman, Lily. "Ryan White and AIDS: How One Teenager Changed the World's Perspective."

\*\*Time\*, Time\*, 8 Apr. 2015, time.com/3763875/ryan-white-history/. This website provides background information about White's life and provides important dates and events from his life. This source has good information about how Ryan impacted other Americans with AIDS and how he changed American's views on the disease. This source also cites direct quotes from White's priest that are beneficial to the development of the project.

"Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program Legislation." *HRSA*, 5 Feb. 2019, hab.hrsa.gov/about-ryan-white-hivaids-program/ryan-white-hivaids-program-legislation. We plan on using this source to explain what legislation has been passed in Ryan

White's name. This will be valuable for our project because this legislation impacts our world today, and can show Ryan's everlasting impact. The legislation was passed to help others in situations similar to Ryan's. These laws will show how Ryan's memory will always exist.

Warner, Daniel. "Ryan White's Battle Against Ignorance, AIDS." *Los Angeles Times*, Los Angeles Times, 14 Apr. 1990,

www.latimes.com/archives/la-xpm-1990-04-14-me-826-story.html.

This website is good because it fits in perfectly with the topic "breaking barriers." It is a man talking about how Ryan's effort, strength, and determination should be recognized because he really fought hard and got a big chunk of the world's attention on the topic of AIDS. I believe we can take important information and ideas from this site to help show Ryan's path and the hard work he did to help eliminate the stigma.

World Biography Staff. "Ryan White Facts." *Ryan White Facts*, Gale Group Inc., 2010, biography.yourdictionary.com/ryan-white.

This source provides great information about Ryan White's family background and childhood. In addition, this website describes White's life and how he was an activist for AIDS. Important dates, statistics, and information will be used from this site to show readers how Ryan grew up and how he was able to live with such a severe disease.